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From: Mayes, Edgar [Edgar.Mayes@ed.gov] on behalf of Duncan, Arne 

[Arne.Duncan@ed.gov] 

Sent: Tuesday, September 20, 2011 6:42 AM 

To: MacLean, Alex 

Subject: RE: NCLB Waiver  

 

 

Dear Ms. MacLean: 

Thank you for your e-mail to Secretary of Education Arne Duncan. We appreciate hearing from 

you.  

Your message has been forwarded to the appropriate staff member for review.  

Thank you again for contacting us.  

Sincerely,  

Edgar Mayes  

Director of Correspondence and  

Communications Control Unit  

Office of the Secretary  

U.S. Department of Education  

Washington, DC 20202  
 
 
 

From: MacLean, Alex [mailto:Alex.MacLean@state.vt.us]  

Sent: Monday, September 19, 2011 3:51 PM 
To: Duncan, Arne 

Subject: NCLB Waiver  

 
Dear Secretary Duncan,  
 
Please find attached Vermont's request for a waiver from No Child Left Behind. We greatly appreciate this 
opportunity.  
 
Please let us know if you have any questions.  I can be reached at 1-802-828-3333.   
 
My Best,  
 
Alexandra MacLean  


